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CHURCH ASSEMBLY OF THE PROTESTANT

SWISS CHURCH IN LONDON

Attended by nearly one hundred parishioners, the
annual meeting of the Swiss Church took place on Sunday,
26th May, at the Church in Endell Street. A trilingual
communal service in the morning, conducted by the Rev.
Nicod and the Rev. Dietler, made a worthy beginning
to the meeting and put the participants in the devotional
frame of mind suited to the occasion. Nearly the whole
congregation took part in Holy Communion which con-
eluded the religious service.

A simple meal provided an opportunity of exchang-
ing views in a very informal manner.

In the afternoon, the two parishes met separately to
discuss their problems under the guidance of their respec-
tive Chairmen and their Ministers. Their reports were
presented at the General Church Assembly which took
place in the afternoon under the efficient chairmanship of
Mr. O. Béguin, President of the Church Council (Con-
sistoire).

It must be left to the more experienced reporters who
are familiar with the life of the Church here, to record
in their minutes the numerous details of the preparatory
talks and annual reports. The newcomer's more general
impression can be set out in a few lines.

It is encouraging to see the co-operation between the
two Churches, which is not always achieved so success-
fully in other Swiss communities abroad. All efforts in
this direction — and the co-operation with the Swiss
Catholic Mission — deserve the strongest support from
everyone. The Church Day was a tangible proof of this
sense of co-operation and of how fruitful such events are.
In this spirit we look forward with keen interest to the
Ecumenical Service at 11 a.m. on Sunday, 7th July, at the
Swiss Church, St. Mary Woolnoth, E.C.3.

One of the problems dealt with was a financial one,
the repairs to the Church in Endell Street, which are to
be carried out in the near future. The appeal made to
the generosity of all members cannot but be emphasized
too much, and everyone is invited to contribute not only
material gifts, but also new ideas for raising funds.

Last, but not least, the Church's work for young
Swiss residents or visitors in this country was again the
subject of many discussions and will continue to occupy
our minds. Finding the right approach to this problem
is not easy, but the realistic way it is dealt with by the
responsible members of the parishes gives hope that prac-
tical solutions may be found. The noise of student demon-
strations outside, which penetrated the attentive silence
during the General Assembly, underlined the need to pro-
vide other outlets for the enthusiasm of youth.

The devoted members of the Church Communities
and their officers deserve hearty thanks for their unselfish
work and for their continuous endeavours in the interests
of the Swiss Church in London.
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zf// activities arc set oat in t/re zf nnaai Report avaii-
aèie /ree o/ c/rarge /rom tAe Ministers — adresses see
on page 5294Ö.
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Our Company runs Restaurants and Shops at the
Swiss Centre in London.

We employ a staff of some 240.

The senior member of our secretarial staff is

returning to Switzerland, and we are looking for
her successor in the person of a

MANAGEMENT

SECRETARY

The work is varied and interesting. It includes

not only

CORRESPONDENCE and

GENERAL SECRETARIAL DUTIES but also

PUBLICITY
PUBLIC RELATIONS
FINANCE and

MATTERS OF ORGANISATION.

Efficient young ladies with several years of
practical experience, of German tongue, with

very good knowledge of written and spoken

English and, if possible, of French, should send a

hand-written application with curriculum vitae
and photograph, stating expected salary and

earliest date of being available.

The Management, Swiss Fair Ltd., 10 Wardour
Street, London W.l.
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